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New Editor

through the weekly “Queen of 
Hearts” raffle at West Bay Inn. We 
are grateful for this gift that will 
directly support the health of our 
community members.

• Next, congratulations to our 
Kelleys Island Chamber of Commerce 
for a fabulous fireworks presentation 
on Saturday of Labor Day weekend. 
Mother Nature even cooperated by 
providing beautiful weather.

• A final note of appreciation to 
McKay Brothers. The company, 
owners of the new tower at the 
Transfer Station, contributed 
$30,000 to the Village for the paving 
of the Transfer Station Road. It is a 
welcome improvement in accessing the vital 
service. 

Now for current news concerning our 
village. 

• Road resurfacing has been completed on 
McGettigan, Memory, Fernwood and Transfer 
Station Road. Our compliments to Precision 
Paving on a job well done. 

• Memorial Park is decorated for the fall 
season and it looks great. I love the vibrant fall 
season colors which cover the Island. 

• After considerable deliberation, the 
Village Council has voted to change providers 
of life flight emergency medical service on the 
Island. Council spent many hours meeting 
with St. Vincent Medical Center, the current 
provider, and MetroHealth. Council considered 
the advantages of both and worked to identify 

the best possible service for our Village 
residents and visitors. Two town hall meetings 
were held to educate residents of the potential 
change while the decision was under 
consideration and one after the vote. I know 
there will be many questions from concerned 
residents. Please rest assured that we have 
worked extremely hard to get the best possible 
service for Village residents.

• Finally, on a disappointing note, another 
event casualty of the current pandemic. The 
annual Christmas Potluck Dinner is cancelled 
for this year. It was a hard decision to make 
but thought nothing would be worse than one 
of our seniors being exposed and becoming ill. 
We all hope we can continue the tradition 
next year.

In closing, I would like to wish everyone a 
very merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Ron Ehrbar, Mayor

From the Office of the Mayor:

We are having a busy fall season at the 
Village Office with many initiatives and 
projects underway. Before I share highlights of 
some of them, I would like to mention several 
positive things that happened this summer 
and fall. 

• First, thank you to Ted Klonaris and West 
Bay Inn for their contribution of over $6,000 to 
our EMS Association. The funds were raised 

2020 Kelleys Island Calendar of Events

November 6-8 	 Owl Fest Audubon Club 			   CANCELLED
November 15	 Half Marathon & 5K - Village Pump	 CANCELLED
November 27	 Thanksgiving Potluck 			   Village Pump
November 27	 Annual Park Lighting 			   Memorial Park
November 28	 Sights, Sounds & Scents of the Holiday	 K.I. Wine Co.

December 12		 OSU Tailgate Party				   Village Pump
December 31		 New Year’s Eve Celebration		  KI Wine Co

Janet Wermuth, aka Jan, has joined the 
Kelleys Life Newspaper as editor. She brings 
over 20 years of writing experience to the 
paper. She looks forward to learning and 
sharing new things about our Island with all of 
you. 

You may know Janet and her husband 
Steve from the Crooked Tree Vineyard on 
Kelleys Island. Janet has been visiting the 
Island for over fifty years and it has become 
her permanent home.  As of last year, the 
Wermuths are full-time Island residents along 
with their big furry friend Happy-the-Dog.  

Please email article suggestions to 
JDWKelleys@gmail.com.

Kelleys Life online at www.kelleysisland.com/kelleyslife          Like us on Facebook @KelleysLifeNewspaper

time jobs she holds will keep her terribly 
busy. We hope Lisa will still contribute to the 
newspaper as a resident of the Island. 

We wish her the best and thank her for her 
years of service and commitment to our 
newspaper.   

Thank You
Lisa
Sharon Leidheiser, Publisher

As we close 2020 with our 
November/December edition of the 
Kelleys Life Newspaper, we want to 
thank Lisa Klonaris, our editor. She is 
leaving our team after eight years of 
working for Kelleys Life Newspaper.

Lisa has juggled numerous articles 
from our residents, businesses, the 
mayor, police chief, and Chamber of 
Commerce to name a few. In 2019, 
she and the other staffers were named 
to the Kelleys Island School Board 
Media Honor Roll for fair and balanced 
reporting of news about public schools. She 
has always met deadlines for the newspaper 
even when extremely busy.

In March, Lisa was sworn in as the new 
Clerk-Treasurer for the Village of Kelleys 
Island. This full-time position and other part-

Charlotte, Isabelle and Lillian DiPiero, 
Grandchildren of Ron and Mary Doe

Dying to Stay at the Inn! Maria Kekes, Kelsey Rodriguez, 
Ryan Lugibihl, Dan Kekes

Janet & Steve Wermuth

Lisa Klonaris
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Jodie Smith, 
Kelleys Island School Board 

The Kelleys Island School Board 
thanks our community members for 
their understanding the need to 
temporarily close the gym facilities in 
response to COVID-19.  As we 
continue to explore options for 
creating the healthiest environment 
for our students and staff in the 
school building, we hold true to the 
understanding that the least number 
of adults allowed into the facility is 
safest. 

We are extremely cautious for our 
students and feel the responsibility of 
the School Board is to the children 
first. The health of the community is 
important too, and we understand 
the need for fitness options. The 
following are some alternatives to the 
school gym during the pandemic.  

The School Board has reached out 
to the Mayor and Village Administrator 
exploring the use of the Town Hall for 
indoor exercise. They are both 
supportive of the idea. The Village 
will work in collaboration with 
community organizations to develop 
a plan for use and to ensure there is a 
process in place to protect everyone’s 
safety.  Logistics for the opening of 

the Town Hall are being developed 
with a goal of opening in November. 
In the meantime, get outside and 
move. Enjoy our beautiful Island!

Walking is a great activity for 
seniors because it is low impact but 
still provides many health benefits.  
Regular walking is good for reducing 
the risk of conditions like heart 
disease and diabetes and keeping the 
body physically strong can even 
improve balance and coordination.

 For flat walking surfaces, have 
you tried the tennis/basketball court 
at the softball park?  You can complete 
17 laps around the court to equal one 
mile.  Try walking fast on the short 
ends and slower on the long ends or 
vice versa. Also, the sidewalk 
between the corner of Addison and 
Division Street (on Chapel Street) is 
approximately one quarter of a mile.  
While walking that stretch, vary your 
walking pace at every other telephone 
pole.

The paved road that goes down to 
the sandy beach and boat ramp (off 
Division Street) is a great loop if you 
want the challenge of a hill.  Walk 
down the hill towards the Sandy 
beach/boat ramp and head for the 
boat ramp then turn left to go up the 

hill.  Follow the road around as it 
becomes Division street again.  
Repeat.  That loop is .38 of a mile. 
Three times around is 1.14 miles.  
Walking a hill is a great way to raise 
your heartbeat for exercise.  Try 
walking up the hill backwards and 
discover muscles you forgot you had.

Walking in different 
directions during your 
walk is good for 
coordination and 
balance and to utilize 
muscle groups that are 
not used but should be 
kept active.  Remember, 
our bodies are made to 
move in different 
directions.  Remind your 
muscles of this by 
walking sideways and 
backwards and even 
doing a grapevine step to 
challenge yourself. As 
you know, there are 
miles of nature trails on 
the Island for those who 
are of sure foot. 

For other ideas for 
your physical fitness 
routine outdoors, feel 
free to message or call 

Jodie Smith 419-350-1082 or 
runjode@gmail.com.  If you do not 
like to walk alone, contact me and I 
can connect some walking enthusiasts 
for a walk together! If you are willing 
to walk with someone, let me know 
so we can get people together to walk 
outside.

Kelleys Island School Gym Alternatives  

Jeni Hammond
Thank you for helping with our 

Make-A-Wish fundraiser during this 
crazy year. We are ecstatic, humbled, 
and overwhelmed at the generosity 
with $20,200.00 binge donated for 
2020. 

We finally got into the Lake on 
Saturday, August 22, starting at West 
Bay on Kelleys Island and swimming 
to Portside Marina. Swimming three 
miles in 1:45 minutes, our shortest 
swim ever but it seemed to fit for this 
year. Waves were one – two footers 

with added boat wakes. This was one 
of our easiest swims which was dif-
ferent too. 

Plans for 2021 include Saturday, 
July 31st Golf Cart Poker Run and 
Sunday, August 1st will be our Swim 
& Party for the Wish Children and 
their families. All are welcome to 
celebrate with us both days.  Mark 
your calendars NOW! 

We appreciate everyone’s patience, 
support & always being there for us 
and the Children.

 God Bless & Love, Cindra & Jeni

Kelleys Island Make-A-Wish Swim 2020
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Holiday 
   Greetings
Wishing you and your family
happiness, health and
good cheer, now and
throughout the coming year.

from Steve Mack,  
      Dave Tully 

  and the staff at 
Berkshire Hathaway 
Professional Realty

419-503-0712 
stevemack.ki@gmail.com

Wishes Everyone a 
Merry Christmas

 and a 
Happy and Healthy 

New Year!
Thanks for a great year

See you in March!
113 West Main St., Lakeside Marblehead

 419-798-5356
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Catawba Location
419-797-9797

1283 N.E. Catawba Rd., 
SR 53, Port Clinton

Huron Location
419-433-5525 or 
1-800-421-8722

3511 W. Cleveland Rd., Huron

THE FRESHEST CUT GREENS

WREATHS • ROPING • SWAGS

FRESH CUT TREES

ARTIFICIAL TREES

DECORATIONS, 
ORNAMENTS

& MORE! 

NEW GIFT GIVING IDEAS

COME SEE!
WE'LL DRILL YOUR TREE FOR FREE!

WE DELIVER TO THE DOCK.

MetroHealth Life Flight Services Coming to Kelleys Island
Steve Wermuth, 
Kelleys Island Village Administrator

After over a year of work, the 
Village Council and MetroHealth are 
entering into an Agreement to provide 
life flight services as well as telehealth 
to the residents of Kelleys Island.  
MetroHealth will be starting service 
as the relationship with St. Vincent 
Medical Center concludes in late 
December. St. Vincent has been 
providing life flight services to the 
Island for several years.  

Upon review of both St. Vincent 
and MetroHealth service offerings 
and considering the direction the 
Village Council wants to go with fire 
and EMS services, it was decided that 
MetroHealth was the right partner for 

the Village.  MetroHealth will provide 
life flight services and accept 
insurance payments without any 
balance billing excluding any co-pays 
or deductibles.  Also, the membership 
fee that residents paid for St. Vincent’s 
services will not be necessary, so for 
many residents this will save about 
$100 per year. 

Included in the services from 
MetroHealth will be telehealth care.  
If a resident of the Village needs to 
talk to a physician, they can log on to 
the portal and connect with a 
physician associated with 
MetroHealth.  This can save residents 
time and money by avoiding trips off 
the Island. Understanding that some 
residents do not have good internet 

service, the Village Council is 
developing a clinic location with 
a good internet signal that 
residents can come to and connect 
to the telehealth services.  The 
Village Council is also working 
with Erie County Health 
Department to coordinate their 
clinic services with MetroHealth 
to reduce fragmented health care.  

Ultimately, the Village will 
combine its fire and EMS services 
which historically have been 
separate.  Most communities in 
Ohio have combined fire and EMS to 
gain the staffing efficiencies of both 
departments.  This will also lead to 
combining the fire and EMS levies 
into one levy for residents to vote on 
when these levies come up for 
renewal.  

Town Halls were held on 

September 29th and October 24th for 
residents to meet staff from 
MetroHealth and to learn how 
services will be delivered and ask 
questions.  These Town Halls were 
well attended, and many questions 
were addressed.  Frequently Asked 
Questions (FAQs) sheets are available 
at the Village Office.
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Happy Birthday
 November

3 - John Fisher
3 - Stephanie Allan

4 - Bob Coulon
6 - Michael Krzynowek

6 - Jack Wade
7 - Mac Bechtel

7 - robin Benvenuto
7 - Shirley Selig
8 - Izaak Elfers

10 - Olivia Schnittker
12 - Shawn Craig
14 - Lloyd Burns

15 - Brandy Kluding
15 - Matt Sandvick
17 - Eddie Ehrbar

17 - Alex Mack
18 - Katie Brian Mack

18 - Knut Lahrs
18 - Donna (Elfers) Lusk
18 - Debby (Elfers) King

19 - Twila Joyce
20 - Carol Nelson-Burns

20 - Stacey DeBoard
23 - Frank Dodson Sr.

23 - Anne Eddowes
24 - Lynn Maiers

24 - Samantha Schmidt
25 - Scott Smith

25 - Derrek Wagner
26 - Julie Thomas
26 - Joel Hassinger

27 - Jacquie Kranyak
27 - William Charles Welly

28 - Carlie Quillin
30 - Cindi Jenkins

30 - Todd Patterson

December
1 - Jeremy Smith

2 - Marvin robinson
2 - Evan Sandvick
3 - Michelle Maher

3 - Mike Maher
3 - Sharon Vetovitz

5 - Erin Joyce
6 - Dan Schroer

8 - Julia Martin Kennedy
8 - Craig Vetovitz

9 - Will Toldy
11 - Sierra Cremean
12 - Maggie Quillin

13 - Erin Fuller Brian
14 - Barry Brian

14 - Ava Gonzalez
16 - Nick Walker
18 - Kayla Maher
19 - Sonia Taylor
20 - Lynn Cooper
24 - Mike Mielke
30 - Emily Hedley
31 - Jacci Croudup

31 - Teanna Brunnet

Shari Greene, rN, 
Chief Health Planning Officer, 
Erie County Health Department

The Kelleys Island Public Health 
Outreach Clinic has resumed offering 
services on select Fridays. The Clinic 
is offered through the Erie County 
Health Department at the Kelleys 
Island Library. During the winter, the 
plan is to offer one monthly clinic on 

November 13 and December 11 from 
9:00 a.m. to noon. Due to safeguards 
and infection control measures to 
protect all individuals secondary to 
COVID, all appointments for visits 
and the flu vaccine must be sched-
uled by calling Erie County Health 
Department Central Scheduling at 
419-626-5623 ext. 174. 

Resuming Kelleys Island 
Public Health Clinics

Send us your photos 
and stories, please!
We at Kelleys Life would love to 

hear about your and/or your family’s 
life on the island. Please send us your 
stories and photos - don’t worry if their 
not done to a finished condition, we 
can do that for you. We’d also love 
your photographs of family events on 
the island. Please include the names of 
everyone in the photo and a contact 
name and number in case we have 
questions. Email them to 
JDWKelleys@gmail.com
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Kelleys Island Library 
reopening
Janet Wermuth, Editor 

Get your winter reading list ready! 
The Kelleys Island Library will 
reopen in late November or early 
December. The Kelleys Island Library 
volunteers are working with the 
Sandusky Library to finalize the 

opening date. The WiFi, which has 
been down for several months, will 
be up and running by the opening. 
The winter hours will be Mondays 
5:00 – 7:00 p.m.; Thursdays 1:00 – 
3:00 p.m.; and Saturdays 10:00 a.m. 
- noon.   

KELLEYS LIFE
JANUARY /

FEBURARY ISSUE 
DEADLINE IS 
JANUARY 6

What We Learned from 
Covid Life in 2020
Patti Johnson-Muranyi, 
Kelleys Island Brew Pub  

Freedom is worth the effort.  
Having a small business is why 
people have come to America for 
hundreds of years.  It is also why 
people leave their secure jobs and 
pensions, to create and practice 
financial independence and 
cooperative living. It is the American 
Dream.

Living in a small community is 
important.  We all need to highlight 
our strengths and support others in 
their businesses.  We also need to be 
knowledgeable of village politics and 
the issues that pertain to our safety 

and conservation of this historic and 
ecological treasure. 

The Kelleys Island Brewery had a 
year of firsts and lasts, and we are 
planting seeds for 2021. Focusing on 
the beer, the food, and the view that 
makes us part of the American Dream. 
Thank you to our supporters, our 
friends, and our extended Island 
family.  

Storms sometimes devastate and 
may propel us to change.  Ultimately, 
Mother Nature is in charge. We 
appreciate you and look forward to 
serving you next season.

Patti and Doug 
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By: Jordan Killam, Director
With each issue, I am tempted to 

begin my report with three words, 
“We made it.” Is it alright if I say it 
again? No objections? Great! We 
Made It!

This year, I could not help but 
notice the large influx of first-time 
day trippers stepping off the ferry at 
my Seaway Marina office. They are 
easy to spot - not carrying much, 
amazed smiles on their faces, 
ambling towards the building (or 
golf cart shack), sometimes 
appearing a bit disoriented. They 
are the folks who, after lockdowns 
ended in their municipalities, lived 
within drivable distance of 
Marblehead, and thought “Why not 
Kelleys Island?” 

We are all so grateful for their 
choice as business flourished once 
non-essential travel resumed in our 
state. Lodging properties were 
booked solid and many flocked to 
our beautiful nature preserves. It 
was almost like a regular summer - 
except with masks, social distancing, 
and capacity restrictions indoors. 

In the latter half of the season, 
the Chamber managed to garner 
more participation than ever for 
Treasure Island Day, raised $10k for 
a fantastic Labor Day Weekend 
Fireworks show, staged a 
rescheduled Mad River Bike Tour 
raising over $1k, and elected a very 
qualified new board. 

Allow me to introduce them:
President - Todd Hanes’ 

background includes ten years of 
experience as a traditional school 
superintendent for Elida Schools in 
Allen County, and thirty years of 
experience as a teacher and 
administrator in public education. 

He worked building the West 
Central Learning Academy, a school 
in Allen County to serve at-risk 
youth and subsequently served as 
that school’s Chief Executive 
Officer.	Todd is currently serving as 
President and CEO of Adriel, a 
social service agency for children.  
He serves as a board member of the 
Kelleys Island Land Owners 
Association and Chairman of the 
Kelleys Island Zion United 
Methodist Church trustees. Todd 
has been a foster parent in Ohio and 
currently lives on Kelleys Island 
with his son Will. 

Vice President - Dawn Soldner is 
an Island resident and the owner of 
Island Adventures. She has owned 
property on Kelleys Island for about 
20 years, living here full time for the 
last 5 years. She is committed to the 
future success of our Island through 
promoting the businesses and the 
natural beauty of Kelleys. Dawn 
grew up and raised her own family 
in the Toledo, Ohio area. Her 35-year 
career consisted of medical nursing, 
psychiatric nursing, public health 
nursing/health education, and 
teaching in both nursing school and 
a high school med tech program. 
Dawn's original visits to KI were 
camping with her family and Girl 
Scout trips, which began her love 
affair with the Island. Since living 
here, she has been involved with 
the Kelleys Island Historical 
Association (serving as a board 
member for 3 years), the Kelleys 
Island Audubon Society, and the KI 
Poker Paddle. Dawn belongs to Zion 
United Methodist Church where 
she is an active member and is 
involved with the Lay Speaker 
program for UMC.

Treasurer - Dan Hazard (Blue 
Heron Retreat) has been visiting 
Kelleys Island with his family since 
he was a child. He worked on the 
Island at various establishments for 
eight summers during and after 
college. In 1997, he purchased 
kelleysisland.com and has been 
promoting the Island online since 
that time. In 2012, he purchased a 
condominium with a partner, and 
they have been renting it since that 
time. In 2016, they purchased a 
second condominium and rent that 
out as well. In December 2017, he 
co-founded StayOnKI.com as a full 
service rental information website 
for the Island. The Kelleys Island 
Facebook page that Dan administers 
has over 32,000 followers and has 
been promoting the Island for over 
ten years. Dan's passion for new 
technology and digital solutions 
will be an asset to our Chamber 
going forward.

Secretary - Janet Wermuth 
(Crooked Tree Vineyard) brings 
30-years of fundraising experience 
to the Chamber. Her development 
career began at Lakewood Hospital 
in Lakewood, Ohio in 1990. Today, 
she is a full-time Island resident 
running her fundraising consulting 
business, Focus on Funding, and, 
with her husband Steve, is fully 
immersed in the work at Crooked 
Tree Vineyard.  Janet and Steve 
established Crooked Tree Vineyard 
on the Southeast side of Kelleys 
Island in 2013 and opened their 
dedicated tasting room in 2019. 

The Chamber is so grateful that 
these individuals have volunteered 
to step up and serve our organization 
and by extension, the community of 
Kelleys Island! I look forward to 

working with all of them and more 
importantly, learning from them.

What’s next for us?  While the 
Island’s economy did not take that 
feared dive as expected, the 
Chamber’s budget took a hit as we 
could not host several key events 
this year - the 5 & 10K Run/Walk, 
KI’s Got Talent, and Island Fest. We 
will be spending the winter 
brainstorming fundraising ideas, 
revising dated parts of our 
constitution, improving our website, 
recruiting new members (especially 
those who are located off-island), 
and creating new and better ways to 
serve our current and future 
membership. A Chamber events 
schedule will be shared in the first 
part of 2021. 

Did you know that you can 
donate to our organization right on 
our site? It is super easy! Just visit 
www.KelleysIslandChamber.com/
donate and select the event or 
initiative you would like to support. 
If you would like to make a general 
donation to the Chamber, select 
“General.” Since we have limited 
revenue streams, donations like this 
are always appreciated! 

The Chamber Office will likely 
close in early November, but our 
phone calls will be forwarded to my 
phone and I will be answering 
emails all winter long. If you would 
like to get involved with any of our 
initiatives or if you have any ideas 
to share, please do not hesitate to 
call me at 419-746-2360 or info@
kelleysislandchamber.com

Kelleys Island Chamber of Commerce & Visitors Bureau Update
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Lisa Yako 
Cell: 419-366-5625 
Email: realtorlisayako@gmail.com

By Leslie Korenko
The season is almost over. The 

museum closed on Columbus Day 
but is available for tours by appoint-
ment. The resale shop will stay open 
for another few weeks. You will prob-
ably see some work being done at the 
house as we are having a real furnace, 
air conditioning system, and insula-
tion installed. New windows will be 
coming next year.

What a year it has been. It seemed 
like everyone who stopped said 
“We’ve driven by a hundred times 
and finally decided to stop in.” We 
were awfully glad they did. The 
Museum team met so many new 
people and received such positive 
comments. As homes were bought 
and sold, we wish to thank the many 
generous people who donated items 
to the History Museum and resale 
shop. Many were of exceptional qual-
ity and historic value. We particular-
ly liked this c1920 baby carriage 

donated by Jerry West. Absolutely 
gorgeous.

Our annual meeting was brief and 
low key. The meeting was recapped 
in our latest newsletter. As the year 
comes to a close, we look forward to 
a better 2021.  Like many organiza-
tions, we were significantly impacted 
by COVID-19. The Museum was only 
open four days a week. This meant 
we had to really tighten our belts as 
we locked down spending in April 
with essential services only. While 
visitation was brisk for those four 
days, our visitors were mostly from 
the five-state area and not nationwide 
as it has been. Of course, we had to 
cancel our big fund raiser – Vegas 
Night. But never fear, we are plan-
ning a new Vegas Night in August 
2021 (fingers crossed).

 Even though it is early November, 
we wish you a bountiful Thanksgiving 
and best wishes for the holidays. See 
you next year.

News from the Kelleys Island History Museum

Recently 
added to our 
collection, this 
wicker baby 
buggy c1920

Pastor Ginny Park Recognized 
as an Upstanding Citizen

Janet Wermuth
Virginia “Ginny” Park who leads 

the Zion United Methodist Church 
will be retiring on January 1, 2021 
from her position as Ottawa County 
Clerk. She has held that position for 
32 years. In honor of Ginny’s pending 
retirement, Mayor Ron Ehrbar issued 
a Village of Kelleys Island 
Proclamation in her honor. The 
Proclamation recognizes her as an 
upstanding citizen of the Village and 
states, “Let it be proclaimed, that 
Virginia ‘Ginny’ Parks Be Forever 
Honored for the love and care she has 
given to the community as she has 
pastored for many years the citizens 
of the Village of Kelleys Island.”  



PAGE 8                                                                                                                   November/December 2020

Kelleys Life

Leslie Korenko, author of Kelleys 
Island - The Courageous, Poignant, and 
Often Quirky Lives of Island Pioneers

So, what is the story of these walls 
which snake across the Island, looking 
like historic beasts?

THE RUMORS: Recently we had 
three queries about our stone fences. 
The first was a belief that they had 
been built by the Works Progress 
Administration (WPA). President 
Franklin D. Roosevelt created the WPA 
with an executive order on May 6, 
1935. It was part of his New Deal plan 
to lift the country out of the Great 
Depression by reforming the financial 
system and restoring the economy to 
pre-Depression levels. In 1939 it was 
renamed the Work Projects 
Administration which employed 
mostly unskilled men to carry out 
public works infrastructure projects. 
They built more than 4,000 new school 
buildings, erected 130 new hospitals, 
laid roughly 9,000 miles of storm 
drains and sanitary sewer lines, built 
29,000 new bridges, constructed 150 
new airfields, paved or repaired 
280,000 miles of roads, and planted 24 
million trees. Oral histories indicate 
that the WPA was on the Island in the 
1930s working on the Glacial Grooves.

Another person wanted to know 
why there was no historic marker for 
these walls as they were used by the 
soldiers during the War of 1812 to hide 

behind. While there was a small 
outpost on the Island during this war, 
fighting occurred mainly on the water 
near the Bass Islands.

The third query asked why the 
stone fence along Monaghan Road on 
Long Point and was in such disrepair. 
We do not really have an answer for 
that, it is on private property.

WHAT WAS THEIR PURPOSE? 
One way to settle disputes about cattle, 
trespass, and boundaries was to build 
good stout fences. These also served as 
a convenient place to stack stones 
cleared from fields. Scattered around 
the Island are remnants of an extensive 
stone fence system. These fences were 
permanent fixtures, often referenced in 
deeds. While there are still portions of 
these fences standing on the east side 
and the middle of the Island, most of 
this extensive system has been 
dismantled.

THE FIRST FENCE WAS BUILT IN 
1856. This first fence is attributed to 
Erastus Huntington. He secured the 
title to a 5-acre and a 1.5-acre plot in 
1859, a part of the farm owned by his 
parents George C. and Emeline 
Huntington, but as noted in this article, 
Erastus took possession of the lots 
much earlier. He was just 18 in 1856 
when he built the first stone fence on 
the Island.

“The first stone fence built on this 
Island was commenced in December 
1856 by and for Erastus Huntington 

across the front of his premises on Lake 
Street [formerly Water St. and now W. 
Lakeshore]. He finished the same the 
following spring. It proved to be a 
substantial fence and soon after, others 
followed his example. Up to this time 
[1861], about 189 rods [over 3,000 ft.] 
have been built and more are in 
progress of construction. A good part 
of it is built of surface stones, which 
are a nuisance on the land, thus making 
a useful ‘riddance’ of otherwise ‘bad 
rubbage.’

In New Germany, the stone were so 
plentiful on the surface as to be very 
troublesome, and it was found 
necessary to remove them. Enough of 
them were [had] to build a fence across 
the front, most of which is completed 
and there is plenty left to build another 
across the back part. New Germany is 
the name given to that part of the 
Island situated up Vineyard Lane 1/21 
mile north of its junction with Lake 
Street. Enclosed as it nearly is, on the 
front to pedestrians, hogs traveling the 
lane must present a very formidable 
appearance. Horses or cattle have never 
been known to try, whether, ‘the top 
rail be loose or not.’ We are glad to hear 
there is more of this substantial fence 
to be built the coming spring.”

Sections of several stone fences can 
still be seen on the Island. The most 
visible ones appear along former 
pasture lands, like this one along 
Woodford Road and the another along 
Monaghan Road, near Long Point.

Most of the fences are gone, but you 
can see proof of their existence in some 

old Island pictures. A good example is 
the picture of the German Reform 
Church on Division Street, which was 
built in 1866. The fence around the 
German Reformed Church was made of 
stone while other sections were split 
rails.

Some fences were topped with flat 
stones while others give the impression 
of a prehistoric animal with a spiny 
backbone. 

There was a lot of variety in the 
construction of stone fences, with 
changes in the top stones marking a 
boundary change. Sometimes, as with 
the Long Point fence, large round 
stones, probably driven onto the land 
by wave action, were incorporated into 
the design, while inland fences tended 
to have just flat stones.

Large stones marked corners of lots 
and were referenced in deeds. In other 
areas, hardheads, or large hard stones 
that were difficult to move, would 
mark the corner of a lot. 

Long Point    
$1,150,000 

Paradise on Kelley’s Island!
 Exclusive opportunity to own what may 
be the longest shoreline ever offered on 

the Island. Approximately 1700’ of beach 
frontage within the gated Long Point 

area on the North end. Submerged land 
leases already in place for a marina of 
200’x150’ with 6’ depth and 10 slips. 
Great family resort, corporate retreat, 

or let your mind run wild.

509 W Lakeshore Dr                                               
$395,000 

Gorgeous waterfront building lot walking distance from downtown! 
Close enough to be convenient and far enough to be away from 

the hustle and bustle. Hearing the waves splash and the views are 
breathtaking. Septic system is already installed (huge value). 

Two separate parcels totaling a spacious three quarters of an acre. 
Lot lines shown approximate.

Steve Lehmann F 419-680-6390 
Michele Lehmann F 419-271-0467 

www.truthfirstrealty.com

The Island’s Stone Fences
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LOT 202 MCGETTIGAN  
This 100 x 225 (.54 Acres) Lakefront Lot. Panoramic Lake Erie 
Views, NO Road Between the House and Lake Erie. Lot Has 
NPDES Waste Water Treatment System Installed and Water Tap-In 
Fee Has Been Paid                                                             $339,900

Please visit KelleysIslandRealEstate.com and ILoveLakeErie.com for All New Listings and Price Reductions

VACANT LAND DOWNTOWN 
1.74 Acre Prime Commercial Lot In Downtown. 30 foot access 
easement located between The Island House Restaurant and the 
The Stone House to the north.                                   $259,900

609 W. LAKESHORE 
 “The West Is Best” ~ This 5 Bed, 3 Bath Home Rests On the Island’s 
Southwest Side. If You Like Sunsets and A Lake Breeze, Have A Large 
Family Or Lots Of Friends, This Could Be Your Perfect Island Home! 
This Home Has Over 4400 Square Feet Of Living Space! 

Now $659,900

REDUCED

523 W. LAKESHORE
Fully Updated and Remodeled 3 Bedroom, 2.5 Bath Treasure 
Rests On Kelleys Island's Southwest Corner. 24x20 Garage 
Leaves Plenty Of Room To Store Your Golf Cart and Water 
Toys! Currently Used As A Vacation Home and Income 
Producing Rental.                                                      $624,900

VACANT LOT WOODFORD
This FABULOUS 1.83 Acre Wooded Lot Is Located Between 
the Kelleys Island Municipal Airport and the Downtown 
Historical District                                                     $89,900

102 MAPLE
Extremely Well Maintained Ranch With Lakeviews! Enjoy the 
Lake Breeze On the Oversized Screened-In Porch              
                                                                      Now $247,500

LOT 3 CHARDONNAY
Prime Building Lot In Up and Coming Subdivision Near 
Winery. Private Road Features Underground Utilities and 
Storm Sewers                                                              $57,500

208 MCGETTIGAN
Fully Wooded Lakefront Lot With Nearly 108 Feet Of Front-
age Along Lake Erie.  City Water is Available at The Street. 

$390,000.00

SOUTHAVEN WOODS LOTS
Buildable Lots In Private Subdivision (100 x 200).                     
Private Beach Access With Deck Overlooking Lake Erie on 
the Southeast Side Of Island.  

Lots Starting as Low as $55,000 

331 DIVISION
LOCATION, LOCATION, LOCATION!!! 

This 3+ Bdrm Victorian Is Located Between State Park 
Sand Beach and Downtown Historic District. Sale Includes 
Oversized Adjacent Lot To the North.                       $259,000

LOT 530 MONAGHAN
� is Gorgeous 2+ Acre Wooded Lot Is Adjacent To the North/
South Runway Of the Kelleys Island Municipal Airport.  

$78,900

329 DIVISION
4 Bedroom, 2 Bath Recently Remodeled Island Retreat Rests 
Quietly On A Scenic and Partially Wooded Lot Between 
Kelleys Island Sand Beach and Kelleys Historic District

$259,000

VACANT LOT E. LAKESHORE 
.89 Acre Buildable Site On Island's Southern Shore. Lot Faces 
Cedar Point and Marblehead. City Water Is Available At the 
Street.                                                                     $199,000 

UNDER CONTRACT

REDUCED

SOLD

111 W. LAKESHORE UNIT 7C
2 bed, 3 bath w/ loft overlooking the quarry pond.  Unit 
is proven money maker! Currently used as a rental and 
second home.  Call today for your private tour!  $288,900

SOLD

SOLD

111 W. LAKESHORE UNIT 5D
Fully Updated 2 bed, 2 bath condo 

$224,900

SOLD
PENDIN

G

NEW LISTING 

SOLD

231 HARBOR LANE
This Island Starter Home Features 2 Bedrooms, 1.5 Bath,  
Second Floor Attic Space That Can Easily Be Converted to 
a 3rd Bedroom Or Additional Living Space, 1000+ Sq Ft 
Basement and 2+ Car Attached Garage.                     $250,000

SOLD

REDUCED

874 MONAGHAN  
This Fully Wooded 31+ Acre Parcel Has 500+ Ft Of Frontage 

On BOTH the Eastern Shoreline and Western Shoreline Of  Long Point. 
This Parcel Runs Along the Northern Boundary Scheele Preserve. 

Tropic-Like Beaches Await Your Feet On the East Side, 
While Breathtaking Sunset Views Await Nightly Along the West Side.

 $2,890,000.00

A Once-In-A-Lifetime Kelleys Island Lakefront Property!
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Depression is Not Normal Aging
fall/winter 2020-2021 a legitimate concern.  It can compromise 
your ability to age well and if left unchecked…. It can lead to 
depression.

 Depression is misunderstood by most people, especially those 
age 60+.   This age group is the generation raised during a time 
when being depressed meant you were “weak.”  One was taught 
not to discuss their feelings for fear of appearing weak/abnormal.  
Instead, the social norm was to “just suck it up and pull yourself 
up by your bootstraps.”  In reality, nothing could be further from 
the truth.  

 We have learned a lot about depression over the last 50 years.  
We now know that depression is not a normal part of aging.  I had 
the good fortune of listening to Dr. Carlos Lowell, D.O., Psychiatrist, 
speak at a public forum where he explained Depression and 
Dementia.  It was there I learned untreated depression is toxic to 
the brain.  Depression is a treatable health problem, if properly 
diagnosed.   When depression is left untreated it can cause 
permanent damage.  Untreated depression can mimic Alzheimer’s 
disease and related conditions.

 To raise your awareness about depression in later life, let me 
bring to your attention The Geriatric Depression Scale (short 
form).  It is not a substitute for a diagnostic interview by a mental 
health professional.  Instead, I am writing about it, so those age 
60+ can be more aware and better informed about what you are 
feeling and what to do about it.  

Geriatric Depression Scale - 
Choose the best answer for how you have felt over the past 

week:
1.   Are you basically satisfied with your life?  YES/NO
2.   Have you dropped many of your activities and interests?  	

	 YES/NO
3.   Do you feel that your life is empty?  YES/NO
4.   Do you often get bored?  YES/NO
5.   Are you in good spirts most of the time?  YES/NO
6.   Are you afraid that something bad is going to happen
 	 to you?  YES/NO
7.   Do you feel happy most of the time?  YES/NO
8.   Do you feel helpless?  YES/NO
9.   Do you prefer to stay at home, rather than going out and
	 doing new things?  YES/NO
10. Do you feel you have more problems with memory than
 	 most?  YES/NO
11.  Do you think it is wonderful to be alive now?  YES/NO
12. Do you feel pretty worthless the way you are now? YES/NO
13. Do you feel full of energy?  YES/NO
14. Do you feel that your situation is hopeless?  YES/NO
15. Do you think that most people are better off than you are?  
	 YES/NO
(Source:  http://www.medafile.com/GDS15.htm)
 Answers in bold indicate depression.  Score 1 point for each 

bold answer.
 Scores of 0-4 are considered normal, depending on age, education, 

and complaints; 5-8 indicate mild depression; 9-11 indicate moderate 
depression; 12-15 indicate severe depression. 

 (Source:  https://www.wwwoundcare.ca/Uploads/
ContentDocuments/Geriatric%20Depression%20Scale.pdf)

According to the Medicare.gov website, Medicare Part B does 
cover mental health care as an outpatient.  It will pay for one 

depression screening per year and the 
screening must be done in the primary 
care doctor’s office.   Since Covid-19, 
Medicare has reimbursed for “virtual 
visits,” when in the past Medicare 
would not.   Therefore, it is entirely 
possible that you can remain on the 
Island, use your smart phone or 
computer, and see your doctor if you 
believe you may be suffering from 
depression.

 If you would like our assistance in 
determining if Medicare will pay for a 
virtual visit with your doctor and/or to 
arrange such an appointment with your 
doctor, call Serving Our Seniors at 419-
624-1856.  Ask for a Senior Advocate 
Assistant to help you.

Sue Daugherty, Director, Serving Our Seniors  
With winter on its way, days are getting shorter and nights are getting longer and the 

“winter blues” could affect you in later life.   Compounding the “winter blues” is Covid-19.   
To prevent getting the virus, social distancing is a necessary precautionary measure, especially 
for people of older age, due to reduced immune response.    This makes social isolation during 
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SERVING THE CENTRAL OHIO 
FOR MORE THAN TWO DECADES

PUTTING IT ALL TOGETHER
Safety • Quality • Reliability

700 Hadley Drive, 
Columbus, Ohio 43228

Telephone: 614.308.9000
Fax: 614.308.9595

ROOFING • SHEET METAL
CRANE RENTAL • SERVICE AND MAINTENANCE

Well, 2020 was quite a 
year.  Despite the cancella-

tions and curtailment of our accus-
tomed summer season activities on 
KI, there were still lots of “new nor-
mal” things to do.  Outdoor activities 
on the lake and in the parks and pre-
serves were especially welcome.  
KILA gave out over 800 washable 
cloth masks to Island residents and 
businesses.  We also distributed yard 
signs promoting “Keep Kelleys Safe.”  
Thanks to all who participated in 
these community health and safety 
initiatives.

The KILA September Annual 
Meeting was conducted virtually via 
Google Meet as well as streaming on 
YouTube.  While not a great turnout, 
18 people followed the YouTube feed 

as well as about a dozen on-line par-
ticipants.  President Chris Arnold 
shared his annual report; you can 
read the full report on the KILA web-
site: www.kila.rocks.  An election 
followed where the bylaws were 
amended (unanimously) to better 
define membership and board mem-
ber eligibility reflecting recent prac-
tices.  Five incumbent board mem-
bers were re-elected and two new 
members were elected as directors to 
the board.  Congratulations to incum-
bents: Jim Coleman, Frank Dodson, 
Janet Killam, Jennifer Pieratt, and 
Todd Hanes; new directors: Melanie 
Bates and Chris Kipfer. We also thank 
Vicki Finnegan and Jeanie Feagan for 
their service as directors and espe-
cially to Jeanie for her dedication as 

treasurer for 2 years.  
We look forward to 2021 and 

resuming our community activities 
such as the Welcome Back Potluck 
(May 15th), Homecoming (Aug 13 & 
14th), and the Family Hayride (Oct 
23rd).  All of these activities and 
community service projects are made 
possible by membership dues, dona-
tions, and fund-raising activities.  
Please remember to renew your KILA 
membership or become a new mem-
ber and join the over 250 active KILA 
members. Donations are accepted to 
support our continuing improvement 
efforts on the Island.  Please make 
checks payable to KILA and mail to:  
PO Box 22, Kelleys Island, OH  43438.  
For your convenience, you can also 
pay by PayPal at: www.kila.rocks.

Thank you all for helping keep 
Kelleys safe.   Have a Safe & Healthy 
Holiday season

KILA Korner

 By Pat Hayes
The natural wonders of Kelleys 

Island did not disappear with the 
pandemic this year. The Kelleys 
Island Audubon research has 
continued, although regrettably 
without an audience.

The songbird numbers were 
incredible this spring at the songbird 
banding station at Jones Preserve on 
Long Point.  Fall songbird banding 
also brought many species and 
several rarities to the banding station 
at Jones Preserve. Bird Banders, Tom 
and Paula Bartlett, continue to do an 
outstanding job with ongoing 

research.  Many thanks to them and 
their staff.

Our ongoing purple martin 
research continued with over 100 
babies banded in July. One of our 
martins showed on Cape Cod a few 
years ago on its way to South 
America!

Owl banding mid-October started 
with a bang.  Six owls were banded 
in the first week. Members were 
disappointed not being able to attend 
but understood the limitations due to 
COVID.

Monthly hikes were a nice 
alternative to our potlucks and 
programs we had to cancel.  A big 
thank you to Tyler McClain, Kelleys 
Island Field Station, who led most of 
them.

On a positive note, our Pollinator 
Program is going well and on 
schedule. Seventeen acres have been 
planted with seeds purchased by 
donations from Kelleys Islanders.  
Thank you to Chris Ashley for 
coordinating the program.

A big shout out to Jackie Taylor, 
Kelleys Island Field Station Director 
for keeping their programs going and 
safe.

The Audubon Christmas Bird 
Count is still scheduled for December 
20.	

Everyone is welcome to join; 
make sure to bring your mask and 
bag lunch.  Contact Tom Bartlett for 
details.

If you are looking for a Holiday 
Gift idea, consider the following 
organizations:

Kelleys Island Audubon
PO Box 489
Kelleys Island OH 43438
Back to the Wild
PO Box 423
Castalia OH 44824

Western Reserve Land 
Conservancy Firelands
117 S Main St
Oberlin OH 44022

Happy and Healthy Holidays to 
all!  And do not forget to look up for 
eagles!

Health, Happiness And Birding
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Obituaries

(Mary) Caroline DeBoard, 
87, of Kelleys Island, died Friday, 
August 28, 2020, in Stein Hospice 
Care Center, Sandusky, following a 
brief illness.

She was born Feb. 15, 1933, in 
Cleveland, to George and Jeanette 

(Hamilton) Cleary. She owned and 
operated a bed and breakfast for many 
years on Kelleys. She was proud to be 
a great, great, great granddaughter of 
Datus and Sara Kelley. Datus and his 
brother Irad, founded Kelleys Island 
in 1933.

After raising four children, she 
worked as a congressional aide for 
William Broadhead in the 70’s. She 
was a strong woman, beating cancer 3 
times. The 4th time, not so lucky. 
Besides her family, her biggest love 
was Kelleys Island.

Caroline is survived by three 
daughters Lori (Pat) Hayes, Stacey 
DeBoard, and Beth (Tony) Alfonso; 
two grandchildren; four step 
grandchildren; one great 

T h o m a s 
“ T o m ” 
W i l l i a m 
Voltz, 80, of 
S a n d u s k y , 
passed away 
p e a c e f u l l y 
Friday, August 
28, 2020 at 

home surrounded by his loving 
family.

 Tom was born on July 16, 1940 in 
Sandusky, OH to the late William and 
Geraldine (St. Marie) Voltz. He 
graduated from Sandusky St. Mary’s 
as a member of the class of 1958. He 
was employed as a sheet metal worker 
and HVAC Service Technician for 
Voltz Furnace from 1958 to 1979 and 
Gundlach’s from 1979 - 2002. Tom 
was a member of St. Mary’s Catholic 
Church, St. Mary’s Athletic 
Federation, Knights of Columbus, 
Sandusky Maritime Museum, Kelley’s 
Island Landowner’s Association, 
Kelley’s Island Historical Association 
and Sheet Metal Workers Union #33. 
In his spare time, he enjoyed 
remodeling and home improvement 
projects and spending time on 
Kelley’s Island, where he had a house 
for more than 50 years. Tom’s greatest 
joy of all was his family.

Tom is survived by his loving wife 
of 61 years, Beth (Ramsdell) Voltz, 
whom he married on January 3, 1959; 

son, Bob (Lori) of Vermilion; 2 
daughters, Cindy (Jerry) Schlett of 
Milan and Candy (Scott) Puma of 
Lakewood; 9 grandchildren, Rob 
(Stephanie) Voltz, Katie (Matt) 
Hayden, Greg (Kelli) Voltz, Nichole 
(Alex) Hartnett, Jennifer (Andy) Lieb, 
Chadwick (Emily) Schlett, Samantha 
Schlett, Vinny (Makayla) Puma and 
Gino Puma; 5 great-grandchildren, 
Ty, Allie, Kylie, Josie and Leah; 
brother-in-law, Glen (Sandy) 
Ramsdell; 2 sisters-in-law, Alice 
Ramsdell and Erma Voltz and many 
loving nieces, nephews and special 
friends.

In addition to his parents, Tom is 
preceded in death by his daughter, 
Christine Voltz Lieb; brother, Jim 
Voltz; sister, Sally Voltz Roesch; 
brother-in-law, Dale Ramsdell; 
mother-in-law, Kay Ramsdell and 
father-in-law, Ralph Ramsdell.

A private family Mass of Christian 
Burial was held for the immediate 
family. Groff Funeral Homes & 
Crematory assisted the family. Burial 
followed at Calvary Cemetery. Those 
wishing to contribute to Tom’s 
memory may do so to Sandusky 
Central Catholic Schools, 410 W. 
Jefferson Street, Sandusky, OH 44870; 
St. Mary’s Catholic Church, 429 
Central Avenue, Sandusky, OH 
44870; Stein Hospice Services, 1200 
Sycamore Line, Sandusky, OH 44870 
or to Cancer Services of Erie County, 
505 E. Perkins Avenue, Sandusky, 
OH 44870.

Violet “Vi” (Ward) Feyedelem, 
70, of Kelleys Island, died Tuesday, 
Oct. 20, 2020, at Stein Hospice Care 
Center after a lengthy illness.

She was born April 22, 1950, in 
New London, Ohio, to the late 
Valentine and Emily (Wooten) Ward. 
She was a graduate of Norwalk High 
School and enjoyed spending time 

with her family and friends on 
Kelleys Island, where she and 
Michael lived full-time for the last 20 
years. She was most proud of her 
family and her business that she built 
and ran for almost two decades, Vi’s 
Island Treasures gift shop. She will 
be sorely missed.

She is survived by her husband, 
Michael J. Feyedelem of Kelleys 
Island; sons, Michael Feyedelem 
(Jana) of San Diego and Christopher 
Feyedelem (Vickie) of Logan, Utah. 
She’s also survived by her grandchil-
dren, Joseph of San Diego, Elise of 
Los Angeles and Jake and Isaac of 
Logan, Utah. She is survived by her 
sister, Margaret Gregory, of Norwalk, 
and brother, Joe Ward, of North 
Fairfield. She was preceded in death 
by her parents and her brothers, 
Clarence Ward and Thomas Ward.

A memorial service was held on 
Oct. 31, 2020, at Zion United 
Methodist Church on Kelleys Island. 

SUMMER:  SATURDAY 4 P.M. MASS
SUNDAY 9 A.M. MASS

WINTER: SUNDAY 9 A.M. MASS
Sacrament of Reconciliation before Mass if requested.

Mailing Address: 
P.O.Box 179, Put-in-Bay 43456-0179

419-285-2741 
email: PIBandKelleys@gmail.com

Corner of Chappel & Addison Streets
Moderator: 

Rev. Jeffrey R. McBeth

Pastoral Leader: 
Mr. James O. Donnell

St. Michael’s
Catholic Church

Worship With Us
SUNDAY MORNING 

10:30 AM
CORNER OF CHAPPEL & DIVISION STREETS
419-746-2514 • kelleysislandumchurch.com 

Pastor: Virginia M. Park   

Zion United Methodist Church
Our Mission:

"Reflecting 
God's Love 

To All People"

Zion United Methodist Church

RANSOM FUNERAL HOME

Serving the Island’s Needs Since 1974

Robert Ransom
Funeral Director

610 S. Washington, 
P.O. Box 530

Castalia, Ohio 44824

Business: 626-6666
KI Home: 746-2306

granddaughter; two step great 
grandchildren; sister Anne Sennish; 
and numerous nieces and nephews. 
She was preceded in death by her 
husband Richard E. DeBoard; her 
parents; sons Richard Kelley DeBoard 
and Jeffrey Booth DeBoard.

There was no visitation and 
cremation took place to honor 
Caroline’s request. A graveside 
memorial service was held Sunday, 
Sept. 6th, 2020 in Kelleys Island 
Cemetery and a Celebration of Life 
will be held on Memorial Day 
weekend in 2021. In lieu of flowers, 
memorials may be made to Kelleys 
Island EMS or to Stein Hospice 
Service, 1200 Sycamore Line, 
Sandusky, OH 44870.

St. Michael's Catholic Church
Mass will be held on Christmas Eve at 3 pm.  

Rev.  Jim Pfiffer celebrant. 

 NO MASS ON CHRISTMAS DAY.
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Kelleys Island Pollinators & Partnerships Network

Jackie Taylor- Kelleys Island Field 
Station, Director
Chris Ashley- Kelleys Island State 
Park, Manager

The purpose of the Kelleys Island 
Pollinators and Partnerships Network 
is to Promote the Health of Pollinators 
Critical to the Lake Erie Island’s 
Ecosystems through conservation, 
education, and research. Partnership 
members include the Ohio 
Ornithological Society, U.S. Fish & 
Wildlife Service Partners for Fish and 
Wildlife Program, Kelleys Island 
State Park, Kelleys Island School, 
Ohio State University’s Stone 
Laboratory, Monarch Larva 
Monitoring Project, Monarch Watch, 
Journey North, Pollinator Partnership, 
Kelleys Island Audubon Club, the 
Lake Erie Islands Nature & Wildlife 
Center, the Village of Kelleys Island, 
Monarch City USA, Cleveland 
Museum of Natural History, Pheasants 
Forever, the ODNR Division of 
Wildlife, and the Kelleys Island 
Chamber of Commerce.

This June (2020) seventeen acres 
of native grasses and wildflowers 
were planted after two years of much 
planning and fundraising to establish 
Pollinator Habitats on Kelleys Island. 
The habitat restoration and the native 
seed mixture was supported by a 
variety of funding sources, but most-
ly from the Island community, part-
ners, and volunteers. Local donations 
for the project totaled $17,000, the 
Ohio Ornithological Society contrib-
uted $3,000, and $1,200 was given by 
the Pollinator Partnership. 

Chris Ashley with the Kelleys 
Island State Park, his staff, and Jackie 
Taylor of the Kelleys Island Field 
Station, have been monitoring these 
habitats and eliminating the non-
native plants throughout the growing 
season. Despite the dry summer, there 
has been successes with big blue-
stem, sideoats gramma, blue vervain, 
common milkweed, butterfly milk-
weed, and black-eyed Susan all 
showing growth. In the spring we 
hope to see more germination, and 
plan to add three more acres of habi-
tat.  

This project has been nationally 
recognized by the Pollinator 
Partnership for the valuable contribu-
tions made to the Monarch Wings 
Across the Eastern Broadleaf Forest 
Program. With our participation, over 
20 acres on Kelleys Island were regis-
tered as long-term secured habitat to 
support the conservation of the 
Eastern migratory monarch popula-
tion. 

Monarch City USA is a national 

organization that recognized the 
efforts on Kelleys Island for improv-
ing the Monarch butterfly population 
recovery by encouraging and plant-
ing milkweed and nectar plants. In 
December 2019, the Kelleys Island 
Village Council approved Kelleys 
Island as a Monarch City USA. 
Kelleys Island is the first island to be 
recognized as a Monarch Island USA. 
Monarch Island USA signs are now 
around the Island showing the com-
munity’s dedication for pollinators.   
Also, the Kelleys Island School 

became a Monarch School USA 
through achievements in helping to 
protect the Monarch Butterfly and 
pollinators! 

Currently, we are working on 
interpretive signage to educate the 
public about pollinators and their 
habitats, the threats they face, what 
this means in terms of pollination 
(both for humans and pollinators), 
and how these problems can be cor-
rected. We are expanding our educa-
tion and conservation activities and 
habitat monitoring at several differ-

ent sites. Pollinator trails will be 
incorporated into two of the proper-
ties that will connect with already 
existing State Park trails. 

We cannot thank all our partners, 
sponsors, donors, and volunteers 
enough for the amount of support 
this project has received. At this cru-
cial point in our Island’s natural his-
tory, your participation in this revo-
lutionary program will help our pol-
linator habitats flourish on Kelleys 
Island. We will continue updating 
you on our progress!

Mayor and Claudia Brown

Chris Ashley at State park

Jackie Taylor from Field Station Monarch Island  Sign                            Monarch School Sign
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ACCOMMODATIONS

Phone (734) 856-6171 • Cell (419) 344-0667

AUGIE’S
SEA ESCAPE

Kelleys Island, OH

Family Condo Rental
Lenny and Laurie Augustyniak 

Village Hardware Co.
802 W. Main Street, Marblehead, OH

WE DELIVER TO THE FERRY DOCK
Call For Details

Open 7 Days A Week

Ph. Orders 419-798-4456

Captain Park Schafer
Park@CaptainPark.com F CaptainPark.com
1905 Lake Forest Dr. Huron, OH 44839 • 419-656-9908

Captain Park’s
LAKE ERIE CHARTERS

CHARTERS AVAILABLE 
FROM KELLEYS ISLAND

Families and Children Welcome

KELLEYS LIFE 
DISPLAY ADVERTISING RATES

 Ad Size Size Open Rate 4X 8X
1/16

1/8 Vertical
1/8 Horizontal

1/6 Horizontal

1/4

1/3 Vertical
1/3 Horizontal

1/2 Vertical
1/2 Horizontal

3/4 Vertical
3/4 Horizontal

Full Page

$65.00

$79.00

$115.00

$149.00

$165.00

$209.00

$249.00

$325.00

$55.00

$69.00

$98.00

$129.00

$145.00

$189.00

$219.00

$289.00

2 3/8” x 3 1/2”

2 3/8” x 7 3/8”
5” x 3 1/2”

7 5/8” x 3 1/2”

5” x 7 3/8”

5” x 11”
7 5/8” x 7 3/8”

5” x 15”
10 1/4” x 7 3/8”

7 5/8” x 15”
10 1/4” x 11 1/4”

10 1/4” x 15”

$39.00

$59.00

$79.00

$95.00

$105.00

$159.00

$189.00

$269.00

LINER RATES: First 20 words $9, 20 cents each word thereafter.
BOXED DISPLAY ADS: $12.00 per col. inch, 1 col. wide
BUSINESS CARD ADS: 8 Times $139 Prepaid or $35 Per Issue

KELLEYS LIFE 
CLASSIFIED
 AD RATES

CHARTERS

REAL ESTATE

GOLF CARTS

Mary’s Blossom Shoppe
         125 Madison Street

           Downtown Port Clinton
           419-734-4442

              www.marysblossomshoppe.com
                Servicing Kelleys Island

Special Arrangements for Your Special Occasion 

For all your Advertising Needs call 
Kelleys Life  419-746-5433

Island Headquarters for  
Groceries • Beer • Wine • Ice 

Ohio Lottery Tickets
A friendly, welcoming store.

Located across from Memorial Park 
Downtown-Division Street • 419-746-2292

Island Market
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Dave Sellers, Executive Director
We have great news to share with 

you. When the Coronavirus started in 
March, Camp Patmos was unsure 
how this year would look. We did not 
know if we could open for camp, 
retreats, day events, or if we would 
need to close the doors forever. God 
has spoken through people just like 

you, and the answer is, with God in 
front of us, Camp Patmos will open 
again next season!

We have raised $193,436, sixty-
four percent of our goal to reach 
$300,000 to open next year without 
adding debt to Camp Patmos. A 
Payroll Protection Plan Loan/Grant 
was secured to bring a small staff back 
to camp to prepare to open if we had 
that opportunity. The PPP Loan/Grant 
is forgivable and will not count 
against Camp Patmos. We also applied 
for and received an Economic Impact 
Disaster Loan of $301,000 as a safety 
net if things went badly.   From the 
beginning, we planned to hold these 
funds and only use them if absolutely 
necessary. A portion of that loan has 
been used to pay off our credit line 
and credit card since they were at 
higher interest rates. We will pay that 
portion back as soon as possible. 

We have been praying for God to 
provide a $50,000 matching fund. In 
the last few weeks, He answered loud 
and clear! Not only have we secured 
contributors to commit to a $50,000 
matching fund, but we also received 
funds to purchase a much needed 
2020 John Deere Gator and the same 
family gifted a 2007 Honda Ridgeline 
to pull our boats! 

While this news is exciting and 
encouraging, we still need your help! 
We are asking you to pray how you 

can help us double this generous 
$50,000 matching gift. Donating 
today helps keep our camper prices 
as low as possible and prevents add-
ing debt to camp that will take us 
decades to pay off. 

The past few summers, one of our 
High School campers has provided a 
scholarship so another 
student can attend 
Camp Patmos. This 
summer, Alex doubled 
his gift to $1,000 from 
the previous year. Here 
are his own words of 
encouragement, “You 
guys have given me so 
much, and I hope this 
can show you how 
much I care and appre-
ciate everything you do 
and how Camp Patmos 

has affected my life.” 
You can donate by mail at PO Box 

1920, Kelleys Island, OH 43438 or by 
going to https://www.camppatmos.
com/support-the-camp/current-fund-
raisers select “Matching Fund” to 
make sure your gift gets doubled 
today.  

Camp Patmos to Open Next Season

Running For Pollinators!

On November 14, 2020 starting at 
9:00 a.m.  Emily Beal, Kelleys Island 
State Park, and Jackie Taylor, Kelleys 
Island Field Station, will be running 
10 miles to support the Kelleys Island 
Pollinators & Partnerships! You can 
help them reach their goal to raise 
$5,000 by supporting their effort. 

Ways To Sponsor Emily and 
Jackie:

1) Go to the Kelleys Island State 
Park Office Window (920 Division St) 

and make an in-person pledge any 
day 8-10am or 4-6pm

 2) Mail in your pledge to Pollinator 
Run Kelleys Island Audubon Club, 
PO Box 851 KI, OH 43438

 3) Contact Jackie Taylor at: jacki-
eruthtaylor@gmail.com

 4) Cheer us on running day- we 
will have 5 planned locations for 
folks to cheer us on throughout the 
run!
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419-503-0712  • 419-625-7888

KELLEYS ISLAND
www.kelleysislandforsale.com 

 www.facebook.com/kelleysislandforsale

                FOR INFO ON OPEN HOUSES PLEASE VISIT KELLEYSISLANDFORSALE.COM

        To search for properties 
            download my app  

Professional Realty
Steve Mack 

CRS, RSPS, CNE, ePRO
Associate Broker

Cell 419-503-0712
stevemack.ki@gmail.com

Dave Tully, CIPS
Cell 419-341-2122

davetully.lake.erie@gmail.com

113 
VALERIE TRAIL

$318,000
3 to 4 bedroom house 

with 3 and a half 
bathrooms, 

full basement, 
large attached garage, 

city water

SOLD

417 SWEETVALLEY LANE 
3 BR 3 BA Home nestled in the far corner of the Sweetvalley 

subdivision, 1st �  MBR/full BA, 2 large BR's and BA on 2nd � . 

 SOLD   
 

107 
VALERIE TRAIL

HOME WITH 
A LAKE VIEW

$399,900
Views of the lake, 

quiet setting with lots 
of shade, Custom built 

home with 3 BR's, 2 full 
baths, attached fi nished 

24 x 28 garage.
 Relax and enjoy!

 
IN

 C
ONTRACT   

111 W. LAKESHORE Condo 5E
2 BR, 2 full bath condo, ground fl oor unit in
 Building 5 with a view of the Quarry Lake

 SOLD   
 

409 W. 
LAKESHORE DR

LAKEFRONT 
HOME

Lakefront home on 
the south shore of the 
island. Enjoy the lake 
views and southerly 
lake breezes. 3 BR’s, 

1 and 1/2 baths, 
detached garage.

SWEEVALLEY LANE LOT 8   
This .4 acre lot has a 2 bedroom SEPTIC INSTALLED, 

underground utilities and city water available at the street. 

 SOLD   
 

LOTS 49 - 50 
MEMORY LANE

$22,900
2 parcels totaling

 about .336, 
100 feet of frontage, 
beach access at the 

end of Cedar Ln and 
Melody Ln.

111 W. 
LAKESHORE 
CONDO 2D

Condo with a

 LAKE VIEW. 

 2 BR, 2 full baths, 

2nd fl oor unit.

 SOLD   
 

Exciting News:
Steve Mack and David Tully are excited to announce that Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices Stadtmiller Realty 

has merged with Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices Professional Realty, a premier Ohio-based brokerage.
Berkshire Hathaway HomeServices Professional Realty is a full service real estate brokerage which handles residential sales, commercial sales and leasing, relocation 
assistance, and property management. Professional Realty is in the top 25 BHHS affi liates nationwide and has been recognized as one of the top 500 real estate brokerages 
in the nation.  BHHS Professional’s network of 600 agents and 35 offi ces that service the Ohio major markets of Cincinnati, Columbus, Cleveland, Akron, and Dayton 
as well as the surrounding areas and also Northern KY and Parkersburg, WV and now the Sandusky offi ce with Steve Mack and David Tully.  Steve as an Associate Broker 
and home owner on Kelleys Island. Steve also has NAR designations of Certifi ed Residential Specialist, Secondary Resort & Property Specialist, ePRO and Certifi ed 
Negotiation Expert and David Tully is the only Realtor in the Firelands Association of Realtors with NAR's designation of Certifi ed International Property Specialist.


